
From: Rhonwen Newton
Sent: 3/4/2016 8:01:33 AM
To: Haley, Nikki
Cc: 
Subject: Thank you for fixing the infrastructure bank!

Dear Nikki Haley (R),

Thank you for your leadership in getting a compromise to the roads bill.  

Reforming the infrastructure bank was definitely needed so that our resources will be spent more 
wisely.    Folding it into the DOT will eliminate the parochialism & allow our resources to be put 
to better use.   

The amendment to give DOT veto power over the STIB selection process is an important step 
forward.  Please continue to support STIB reform and keep the infrastructure bank accountable 
to the statewide planning process and the people of South Carolina.

Thank you!
Rhonwen Newton
1635 Kathwood Drive
Columbia, SC 29206

Sincerely,

Rhonwen Newton

Columbia, SC 29206


